Center Township
Board of Supervisors
November 10, 2020

Minutes

A business meeting of the Center Township Board of Supervisors was held on Tuesday, November 10, 2020 at
7:00 p.m. at the Township Office in Rogersville. Present were Edward A. “Butch” Deter, Chairman, Paul Cook,
Vice Chairman, Harry Gillispie, Supervisor and N. Dawn Horr, Secretary. Visitors present were Art Morris,
Michele Katchmark, Judy Rush, Larry Anderson, Cassie Lyon, Dave Brendel, Joshua Jacoby and Steven
Cypher.

The meeting was called to order by Chairman Deter and the Pledge of Allegience was recited.

Paul made a motion to approve the October meeting minutes as read. Harry seconded and the motion was
carried unanimously.

Harry made a motion to approve the bills as presented. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Larry Anderson addressed the Board of Supervisors regarding the posting of weight limit signs on Municipal
Drive as it has negatively impacted his business at Pioneer Grocery. He stated that without the truck traffic his
business may not survive. He asked for a compromise to allow some truck traffic. Harry clarified that trucks
under the weight limit are not restricted and overweight trucks are still able to pull directly into his parking area
without using the street. Local contractor John Higgins sent a memo to all his drivers informing them not to
travel on Municipal Drive. Harry stated that he personally contacted Mr. Higgins to clarify that light trucks are
allowed but if Mr. Higgins tells his drivers they are not allowed to stop there, that is not up to us. Paul stated that
the restriction was placed to stop the continuous damage to the roadway and that the Board of Supervisors
would discuss the matter and get back to Mr. Anderson.

Steven Cypher of Cypher and Cypher gave a presentation for the 2019 audit.

Paul made a motion to adopt the 2021 proposed budget. Harry seconded and the motion was carried
unanimously.

Harry made a motion to schedule the final budget adoption meeting for Monday, December 28, 2020 at 3:00
pm. Paul seconded and the motion was carried unanimously.

Paul made a motion to adjourn the meeting. Seconded by Harry and the meeting was adjourned at 7:32 p.m.
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